
HIGHWAY AUTHORITY RECOMMENDATION  
 
WP/20/00692/DCC  
Portland Port, Castletown, Portland 
 
With reference to the above planning application and further to the Highway Authority’s 
observation dated 5 August 2021. 
 
It is now understood that the current application does not include any provision for imported 
limestone dust (from the Island) to be added to ash to make pellets. 
 
The conclusions reached in the Authority’s appraisal of the development proposal are still 
appropriate and the Highway Authority considers that the submitted transport documents are 
satisfactory and robust.  Consequently, that the residual cumulative impact of the development 
cannot be thought to be “severe”, when consideration is given to paragraphs 110 and 111 of the 
National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF– July 2021) and the Highway Authority has NO 
OBJECTION subject to the previously recommended conditions. 
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